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The Primitive Methodists 

A new chapel has been opened at Alvediston, Wilts, at a cost of ₤200.        

Taunton Courier and Western Adviser Wednesday 8 August 1894 

 

The quarterly meeting of the Motcombe Circuit was held on Monday at Alvediston.  There was an excellent 

attendance.  The Rev W Taylor presided, Mr J Sims (Alvediston) occupying the vice-chair.  The Rev J L 

Williams was appointed secretary, and Mr E Francis time-keeper.  Arrangements were made for various 

efforts on behalf of chapels and Sunday schools during the coming quarter. 

The report of members showed where were 574, an increase of 10 for the quarter.  The income was over 

₤104, including a balance of ₤6 7s 2d from last quarter and a balance of ₤10 is carried forward to next 

quarter.   

Votes of thanks were passed to the Rev W Taylor, who leaves on July 6
th
 for Hull, and to the Rev A Clarke, 

who goes to Alford circuit.  Steps were taken to welcome the incoming preachers, the Revs T Phelps and W 

Nicholas, and also to provide a furnished house for the latter.  Those present were entertained to dinner and 

tea by Mr J Sims. 

A meeting was held in the evening, Mr G Fish presiding, and addresses were given by Messrs G Green, T 

Markey, C Harris, E Blandford, W Pinney, and the Revs G P King, J L Williams and W Taylor.       

Western Gazette Friday 9 June 1899 
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